
From: Cabrera, Stephanie (BOS)
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: RE: Item 220505
Date: Wednesday, September 14, 2022 4:12:54 PM

Thank you, received and added to the files
 

From: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 14, 2022 3:58 PM
To: Cabrera, Stephanie (BOS) <stephanie.cabrera@sfgov.org>; Major, Erica (BOS)
<erica.major@sfgov.org>
Subject: FW: Item 220505
 
 
 
Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org
 

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.
 

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.
 
Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.
 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 

From: Joni <jonieisen@sbcglobal.net> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 14, 2022 3:57 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>; Preston, Dean (BOS) <dean.preston@sfgov.org>;
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>; Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>
Cc: Walton, Shamann (BOS) <shamann.walton@sfgov.org>
Subject: Re: Item 220505
 

 

Dear Supervisors Preston, Chan, Mandelman, and Walton,
 
The Civil Grand Jury has performed an enormous service to the people of San Francisco. They
deserve profound thanks for waking us up - especially, we hope, public officials who can actually
move on this long-simmering issue. 
 
The Navy cannot be allowed to leave all manner of dangerous toxins buried in the low-lying soil at
the Shipyard. New science has shown the likelihood of climate-induced rising sea levels to also raise
groundwater, spreading those toxins into the air and water and damaging future structures. New,
thorough testing must be required of the whole Shipyard Superfund Site and surrounding areas to
see what’s there and how to remove it - if that’s even possible. Covering it up is not an option -
especially now in light of the risks described in the Civil Grand Jury report. 
 
Supervisors, first of all, please do as the Grand Jury recommends: “...create, without delay, a
permanent Hunters Point Shipyard Cleanup Oversight Committee, made up of representatives from
City departments with pertinent expertise,” and ensure the Committee gets the ongoing necessary
data and support from the SF Dept of Public Health.
 
But what if - after new, expert, independent and publicly overseen testing - we find out that
widespread radiation, other various toxins making up this poisonous brew, and the probability of
rising groundwater make it impossible ever to clean up the Shipyard? What then?
 
The public, especially residents and workers of the Shipyard, deserve pertinent, up-to-date,
true information.
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 
Sincerely,
 
Joni Eisen
District 10 resident
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